

Dungells Lane, Yateley, Hampshire GU46 6EY
Telephone: 01252 871188
www.newlandsprimary.net
E-mail: enquiries@newlands.hants.sch.uk
Headteacher: Mr William Neighbour

Dear Parents & Guardians,

Tuesday 9th July 2024

## End of term housekeeping

As we near the end of the school year, there is lots going on and we wanted to draw your attention to the following points.

#### **School Meals**

There is a large level of debt across dinner money accounts at the moment. We would like to reiterate that school dinner money accounts should not fall into arrears; if your child eats school meals please ensure their account is kept topped up with credit at all times.

# Monday 15th July, Sports Day

The children should come to school dressed in their PE shorts and colour team top and will remain in this for the day. Staff will ensure PE kit is sent home this Friday.

# Tuesday 16th July, books come home

Please send your child into school with TWO named 'Bags for Life' so they can bring their school books home.

## Tuesday 16th July, Newlands Got Talent

Please send in props if your child is taking part; music must be on a CD as there is no Wi-Fi connection on the field.

The following points are for Y6 parents and guardians only.

### Y6 Scopay lunch balance

We ask that you log into your child's Scopay account to check their lunch balance and top up if necessary. Additionally it may be useful to calculate any meals they are going to have between now and  $19^{th}$  July and ensure there are sufficient funds (meals are £3.00).

#### Y6 lunch refund

If your Y6 child has a younger sibling in school, we will automatically transfer any credit to the sibling.

For children without siblings that have credit on account on the final day, we would normally issue a refund via cheque. However, if you would like to donate any outstanding balance to the school, please drop the school office a line: <a href="mailto:enquiries@newlands.hants.sch.uk">enquiries@newlands.hants.sch.uk</a> before Friday 19<sup>th</sup> July (and thank you!).



Dungells Lane, Yateley, Hampshire GU46 6EY
Telephone: 01252 871188
www.newlandsprimary.net
E-mail: enquiries@newlands.hants.sch.uk
Headteacher: Mr William Neighbour

### **Y6** Medication

We will send home any medication we have in school for your child on the last day of term.

### Uniform

If you would like to donate your child's school uniform to FONDS for a future used uniform sale, you can drop it into the school office at any time during the last week, or from September.

Best wishes

Mr W. Neighbour Headteacher